Freedom of Information Act 2000 – TU’s and Job Vacancies
Your request for information has now been considered and the Council’s response to your questions is shown below.

You asked:
Please send me copies of any (current) written collective and recognition agreements between your authority and each trade union (including, but not exclusively: agreements on the level of facility time, services and conditions awarded to recognised trade unions and their members, and ‘partnership’ agreements). Please indicate the names of the respective trade unions where appropriate. 

ANSWER:

We do not have any current agreements of this nature.
 

Please provide me with any details of restricted recruitment policies and practices, where job vacancies in your authority are limited or restricted to existing staff, and/or vacancies are only advertised or made available in first instance to existing staff.

The majority of vacancies are first made available to Internal Staff before they can be advertised externally. External recruitment is subject to approval of the Chief Operating Officer.

Please provide figures for the number of job vacancies in the last 12 months for the number of staff which have been advertised (a) externally from your authority and (b) only internally within your authority.

We recruited to 730 posts from the period of 01 Aug 2014 to 31 Aug 2015.

Up until August 2015 we did not have a system which could report, retrospectively, if the recruitment process was external or internal.  In order to provide you the figures for this question, we would have to go into each recruitment file and search for the information you require.  730 files, with five minutes per file would take just over 60 hours.
Therefore, this is a Refusal Notice under section 17.1 of the Freedom of Information Act. Under the provisions of section 12.1 of the Act, the Council estimates that to comply with your request in its current form will exceed the appropriate limit.
The legislation allows you to use the information supplied for your own personal use, or for journalistic purposes. If the information is a dataset (which does not relate to the environment), you may also use the information for commercial re-use under use under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request please write to: 

Information Governance Manager
Information Governance
City Barrister & Head of Standards
1st Floor
16 New Walk
LEICESTER LE1 6UB 
e-mail: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk 

Your request for internal review should be submitted to the above address within 40 (forty) working days of receipt by you of this response.  Any such request received after this time will only be considered at the Council’s absolute discretion.

You may also seek independent advice from the Information Commissioner at: 

Information Commissioner's Office 

Wycliffe House 

Water Lane 

Wilmslow SK9 5AF 

Telephone: 01625 545 700 

www.informationcommissioner.gov.uk 
Please be aware that the Information Commissioner does not normally consider requests until the internal appeals process of the Council has been exhausted.  You are therefore advised to appeal to the Information Governance Manager before contacting the Commissioner.
